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GHRA – Annual General Meeting

Date : 

26th May 2012  10.30am Start (Finish 12.30pm)

Venue :
Village Hall

Minutes

John Poulten – Chairman   

Paul Withams – Secretary
Denys and Lindi Strich - Treasurer

John Poulten welcomed everyone including guests : 

· Cllr Robert Bucke (F&WTC)

· PCSO Paul Brassey

· PC Ian Rutherford

· William Smith(TDC Environmental Services)

· Colin P. Brooks (Development Manager, BT Open Reach)
Item 1 - Apologies for absence

	· David & Hazel Martin
	· Eric Elsworth
	· Anne Fairbrother

	· Tom Sandy
	· Linda O’Reilly
	· Sylvia Nicoll

	· Melanie Lester
	· Mr Ratcliffe
	· Sue Masters

	· Angela Graham
	· Mrs Large
	· Mrs Harding

	· Bill Derrick
	· Roger Frere
	


Item 2 - Mins from the last meeting  (28th January 2012), were approved.

Item 3 - Matters arising from the last meeting :

· An update had already been provided by John Poulten in the latest edition of Village Voice (published this week).
· No one had any related questions to ask.    
Item 4 - PCSO Report : 
PC Ian Rutherford provided an update on reports from January to May 2012, covering :

· Road Traffic Incidents (Seven incidents)
· Reported Crime  (two incidents)
· Other Matters (4 incidents)

· An attempted burglary left ‘jemmy’ marks on a window.
· Number plates were stolen from a vehicle in Pork Lane -  this is commonly associated with Petrol Thieves who use stolen plates to mask their own whilst they fill with fuel at a garage and drive off without paying.


· A female rider was thrown from her horse, thought to be caused by a car overtaking without allowing adequate space, spooking the horse.


· White vans / flat bed Lorries have been seen prowling the area looking for metal to take (scrap or otherwise).
Waste collections MUST be licensed : PC Rutherford requested that any such vehicle be noted and reported to the police for investigation.


· Fly tipping in Pork Lane continues to be a problem – any information should be passed on to the Police.


· A glass jar was thrown from a moving vehicle at Dairy House Farm.


· A vehicle was stopped for speeding in Main road (40 mph in a 30mph zone) : however whilst the driver was being cautioned, a resident came out of their house and told the Police that they should not be wasting their time stopping cars.
Action : 
Residents agreed that speeding was a continued problem in Great Holland (especially in Little Clacton Rd) – however only 1 person had put their name forward to operate the Community Speed Watch speed camera.

· Cllr Robert Bucke referred to the number of Pot Holes in the roads around the area.  Robert felt that any fatal accident caused by the associated loss of vehicle control should lead to a charge of Corporate Manslaughter being brought against Essex CC Highways dept.  

· PCSO Paul Brassey reminded residents to lock their shed as the summer typically sees an increase in thefts – with goods being disposed of swiftly at Summer Car Boot sales.
Information on garden security is available at Parkers Gdn Centre. 

· Residents were warned to be alert to a recent increase in forged bank notes.  Leaflets were provided which explain what security features are present in bank notes.

PCSO Brassey finished by offering to bring the mobile Police Office to the Village on regular occasions if there is sufficient interest.  Contact Paul to register your interest.

PCSO Number 07850 631017

Item 5 - Treasurers Report:

Denys Strich advised that the financial position as at year ending Dec 2011 was:

Held at Bank :   



£2,638.78 

Cash held
  



£     14.78 

Less Uncleard cqs 



(£    10.59)
Total reserves : 



£2,642.97

Value of Christmas card stock held 
£   522.21

Copies of the audited accounts are available from Denys Strich, at The Warren, Church Lane.
Thanks were recorded to Tim Reynolds for auditing the accounts.

The current year has only 80 members from the 407 houses in the village.

A table was shown highlighting the number of members in each road, vs the number of houses.

As an illustration, Little Clacton Rd (the subject of frequent discussions on speeding etc) has 51 Houses, yet only 3 members.

A stock of unsold Christmas cards are held and can be bought from the Treasurer at a significantly discounted rate.

A resident suggested that subscription envelopes be supplied to residents and that street distributors be tasked with knocking on doors and collecting membership fees.  However this was not considered viable as the Treasurer felt that, like himself, many would not be comfortable speculatively knocking on doors.

Item 6 – Planning :
Dementia home : 

Cllr Robert Bucke advised that the developer of the Dementia home had generously offered to fund : 

· Repair of the Great Holland Hall Roof

· Replacement of the Hall Cupola

· Contribute to the cost of maintaining the hall on an annual basis.

Malcolm Graham noted that the Developers had also attempted to clear flood water from the road close to the site – something they had no need to do, but he felt it to be a generous public spirited act.

New Houses Planned for the Village:

Robert Bucke advised that under the Local Plan, 18 new houses would need to be built within Gt Holland in the next 10 years.  To support this he said the Gt Holland boundary would need to be extended.

Action :

Malcolm Graham advised residents to keep an eye out for planning applications.  Residents were reminded that without a Chairman & Secretary, the GHRA would not be ‘on watch’ to report, address or react to any such proposals.

Item 7 - Re-Cycling:

Bill Smith (TDC Environmental Services), spoke on behalf of the council, having addressed 20 similar groups across the district.

He summarised the information previously provided by the council, namely :

- Red Box (Paper and Card)

- Green Box (Tins , Cans and Plastic Bottles only.)

- Red and green boxes to be collected on alternate weeks.

- Green food waste box : to be collected weekly.

Key points were:

· Recycling is paid for by weight : hence the decision to collect bottles, rather than lighter (and therefore less lucrative) plastic bags and yogurt pots.

· The council decision not to provided a lid on the red paper / card box is being reviewed : however Mr Smith noted that wet paper was heavier than dry (and therefore more lucrative.)

· If an item is over-looked - telephone Veolia on 01255 258 123

· Black sacks will not be removed from wheels bins due to the risk of back injury to the refuse collectors.

· Food should not be put into land fill as it becomes toxic.

· Waste food is taken to Cambridge and turned into Fertilizer.

· A glass bottle bank is to be installed in the Ship Inn Car Park - in line with a recommendation in the Great Holland Village Design Statement.

NB : Anyone wishing to opt out of recycling or selectively choosing what to recycle - is welcome to do so.

Recycling is NOT compulsory.

Item 8 – Broadband :
Colin P Brooks, (Development Manager, BT Open Reach), provided a detailed presentation on the Gt Holland telecom infrastructure and its effect on broadband speed.

Speed of service can be influenced by the following :

· distance from the exchange

· presence of an electric fence or large LCD TV

· the exchange on which a line is sourced (residents can check this via web site www.samknows.com )
Deployment of Superfast Broad band is made on a commercial basis, (with a target of 66% of the UK having Superfast Broadband access.)
The majority of Frinton based customers will benefit from the current Broadband upgrade – however Kirby & Great Holland were excluded.  
A recent appeal for the decision to be reconsidered had been arranged by Robert Bucke and the GHRA and the results of this will not be known until June.

Colin confirmed that nothing else needed to be done to influence the decision – the un-official outlook of which looked promising. 

Residents would see a marked improvement in Broadband speed (subject to external constraints mentioned above) : with speeds increasing from a typical 1meg up to 50meg.

Colin advised that a fibre optic cabinet takes approximately 7 – 8 months to install (allowing for planning permission approvals etc).

Action : 
Those residents of Great Holland who are not on the Frinton exchange (such as areas of Little Clacton Rd) were encouraged to make a separate appeal directly to TDC & Essex County Council, as they have a limited amount of funds available to support Broadband upgrade in rural communities.  These funds however will be deployed on where there is most interest and benefit.

This could be arranged via the GHRA – subject to a replacement Chairman / Secretary being appointed.

The resident’s thanked both Bill Smith and Colin Brooks for giving up their time on a Saturday to talk to the Residents.

Broad Band - Post Script : 

16th July 2012 :  It has now been confirmed that Great Holland WILL have Super fast Broadband installed.
The change in position came as a direct consequence of a public campaign run by Cllr Robert Bucke and lobbying by residents of Great Holland to BT Open Reach, MP Douglas Carswell and TDC (as encouraged at the GHRA AGM and detailed on www.greatholland.com), combined with direct negotiations between TDC and BT Open Reach.
Installation will take place around March 2013 and will see Broadband speeds within the village increasing from around 1.5meg to up to 50meg.

Colin Brooks of BT Open Reach has offered to return to the GHRA later in the year and explain what residents will need to do to access the faster service.

NB. : Such a briefing will be dependant on the GHRA first finding a new Chairman and Secretary.

AOB:
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee:
June Forrest advised that all tickets for the Great Holland Jubilee Barbecue had been sold– and recorded thanks to the committee for their support in arranging the event and particularly Margaret & Roger Frere for generously agreeing to the use of their barn for the occasion.

Residents were asked whether they had received a souvenir Jubilee brochure through their letter box.

It seems that whilst all households should have received a brochure, few in the meeting had.   
Christmas Social – 1st December 2012.

Residents were advised that a Christmas social gathering has been arranged for 1st December – details will be published in the Village Voice magazine.

Vote For New GHRA Officers :

The meeting voted for the re-election of Denys and Lindy Strich as joint Treasurer.

John Poulten (Chairman) and Paul Withams (Secretary) reminded the meeting of their much publicised intention not to stand for re-election, following the completion of 3 years service.

· John explained that under the constitution – if replacements were not forth coming, the association would need to be wound up. 

· However an alternative would be to adjourn the current meeting, pending a new Chairman / Secretary coming forward.  
· If after 12 months no such volunteer were to be found, the GHRA would then be wound up.

Following this statement, no volunteers came forward and the members voted for the latter option – to adjourn the meeting for up to 12 months.

Please Note;
Given the above resolution passed by the members – residents are requested to note:
a) That a Chairman & Secretary must be forth coming within 12 months, else the GHRA will cease to exist.
b) That in this period of dormancy – any matter which would, historically have been addressed by the GHRA, its Chairman or Secretary will no longer be addressed.

c) Any resident wishing to escalate a matter via the GHRA must first find a Chairman and Secretary willing to stand, before reconvening the meeting and addressing the topics in hand.

d) Until the role of Chairman  & Secretary is filled, usual quarterly GHRA meetings will not be held (except for a shortened meeting in 12 months to wind up the association.)
Thanks were recorded for John Poulten and Paul Withams for their services.

The Meeting was adjourned at 12.30pm

Paul Withams

Hon Secretary, GHRA

